
[image: image1.wmf] 


Remarks by the Head of Indonesian Delegation
Dr. Syamsul Maarif

Chief of the Indonesian National Agency for Disaster Management

at the Plenary Session of

the Global Platform for Disaster Risk Reduction

Geneva, 16 June 2009

Mr. Chairman,

Excellencies,
Distinguished Participants,
Ladies and Gentlemen,

I am very honored to be given the chance to address this distinguished audience in underlining our common commitment towards reducing disaster risk. 

A year after the enactment of the First Comprehensive Disaster Management Bill in 2007, Indonesia established its first ever ministerial-level National Agency for Disaster Management. Indonesia further capitalized on the momentum by launching a National Platform for Disaster Risk Reduction in April 2009 drawing upon inspiration and insights from the various stakeholders in civil society, academia, the private sector, and the media.
Ladies and Gentlemen,

From today on, Indonesia will embrace Disaster Risk Reduction (DRR) in its National Agenda. Efforts are underway to integrate DRR into the National Development Plan.  Initial efforts have been taken to introduce DRR into the school curriculum providing solid education on disaster management and relief for young people. Efforts at providing resilience for the nation include employing academics in educating and promoting DRR.  Not only will academics educate professionals, they will also help provide the appropriate knowledge and technology base in cooperation with other stakeholders.

In order for DRR to work, we need to nurture the abundant availability of social capital and indigenous knowledge within our respective societies. The case of Indonesia has shown that immediately after the occurrence of disasters, those from the surrounding regions would come to the disaster region to help, out of their own resources, oftentimes straining and sacrificing to help others. We applaud such unselfish deeds. Therefore policy to instill and to maintain community resilience in dealing with disaster aftermaths must remain a priority for us.

Within this context, we have received substantial support from our international development partners, particularly the UN-ISDR, UNDP, the World Bank and the donor countries.  Many national institutions, NGOs and the private sector have also joined us in the drive to promote DRR.  For that, I express my sincerest gratitude to all of our DRR partners. I look forward in further collaborating with you. 

Distinguished Participants,

Ladies and Gentlemen,

Once again, thank you for giving me this opportunity to meet and speak with all of you. I invite you to make the most out of this valuable forum. Let us share experiences, exchange information, and collaborate with each other. Indonesia and the Indonesian people are eager to help build a world where the harsh aftermaths of disasters are met with an equally strong and cohesive front that is represented by all of us here today.

Thank you very much.
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